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Dear Year 6 Parents and Carers,
Please find below a few final reminders and information for events and the Summer 2 term.

Final information and reminders for Aladdin:
The performances are taking place on Wednesday 29th (5.45pm - 7pm) and Thursday 30th June
(4.30pm - 5.45pm).

On Wednesday 29th June, we ask that the children are collected/ walk home from school at their
normal time of 3.20pm and return to school at 4.45pm dressed in their costumes, with basic
makeup done (optional): foundation and blush (plus eyeshadow, mascara and lipstick for the
girls). Any face painting required shall then be done on arrival at school. they should enter via the
school office.

On Thursday 30th June, we plan for children to stay at school ready for the performance at 4.30pm.
They will need to bring their costumes back into school on the morning of the 30th, and a snack to
have at the end of the school day before the show. Please can they also bring their basic makeup to
apply (optional) - help will be provided as needed and the required face painting will be done at
school.

We plan to give the children an ice pop too - whilst we have allergy details, should you not wish
your child to have an ice pop, please let us know by 4pm on Wednesday (29th June).

Collection: should you be attending these performances or not, please collect your child 15 minutes
after the end of show time from the normal year 6 gate (gate 2 next to the kitchen). The end of show
timings are approximate.

Final information and reminders for Barton Hall:
We are very excited to be making our last minute preparations for the Barton Hall Residential.

Bedding *** IMPORTANT UPDATE ***

We have been advised by the centre that all children must bring their own bedding. Therefore,
please can you ensure your child also brings the following with them:

1x pillow / 1x pillowcase / 1x sleeping bag

A full kit list is attached.

Medication:

If your child requires any medicines to be administered during the course of the Residential trip,

please ensure that this is dropped into the school office by 10am on Friday 1st July along with a

completed Administration of Medicines form. If they cannot be provided by this date please contact

the school office.

o Staff will carry a small emergency supply of Calpol and Piriton. However, if your child requires
any regular medicines - eg: Piriton for Hayfever or Calpol for Migraines, you must provide a

supply for them.
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o If your child requires travel sickness medication please ensure they are given this before they
come to school on Monday 4th July and provide enough for the return journey along with a
completed form.

e Children MUST NOT carry any medication, other than inhalers, in their luggage.

Monday 4th July
e The coaches will be leaving promptly at 9.30am.
e The children need to be dropped off at Gate 2 (Hall side entrance) between 9am and
9.15am.
e Each pupil must bring a packed lunch and drink.

Year Books:

Another exciting opportunity as your child approaches the end of their journey at Hiltingbury Junior
School is to purchase a year book, which are always very popular with the children and include
photos of the whole year group.

To purchase one of these, please pay £8 via your child’s Scopay account by Friday 8" July. Year
books will be handed out to pupils at the Y6 Garden Party on 20" July where they will have the
opportunity to sign each other’s books.

Leavers Assembly:

For our year 6 leavers assembly on 19th July at 5pm, please note that due to our hall capacity, we
can only welcome a MAXIMUM of 2 PEOPLE PER PUPIL (this includes siblings). Should more
members of the family wish to watch, they can join via the following zoom link:
https://us02web.zoom.us/|/83165528726?pwd=VIIPVVh|V1c1VKNWWKkpGdFpEakxXZz09

A reminder, if your child did not attend Hiltingbury Infant School, please ensure that you email a
photo of them from year R into the school office by Friday 1st July.

Road safety:
Please also find attached a year 6 transition road safety newsletter to discuss with your
child/children.
Kind regards,

The Year 6 Team
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